
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

D.   OLD BUSINESS 
 
 

1. Conditional Land Use Permit Modification; MS2015-005 
Applicant: Sean Cude 
Request: Modification to PC Resolution 2014-20 to allow 
excavation into the water table and for temporary localized 
dewatering.  
Location: 36498 Virginia Drive 
Kalifornsky Area 
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Planning Department 

 
Memo:  
 
TO:   Jeremy Brantley – Chair KPB Planning Commission 
 
FROM:  Robert Ruffner – KPB Director of Planning 
 
 
Mr. Brantley: 
  
The Kenai Peninsula Borough Planning Department received the attached public comment prior 
to the noon deadline on 11/15/24 for inclusion in the desk packet prior to the 11/18/24 Planning 
Commission meeting. However, the public comment was not included in the desk packet and 
therefore was not available for consideration at the time the Planning Commission voted to go 
into adjudicative session. The comment is attached for your reference.  
The public comment arrived by fax after business hours on Wednesday, 11/13/24. The 
coversheet did not reference the subject matter other than being sent to the KPB Planning 
Department. It also was not signed and it appears to be incomplete with the second page be cut 
off. Staff determined that it should be sent to the material site planner, and on Thursday, 
11/14/24, it was sent by interoffice mail to the material site planner’s office at the Kenai River 
Center. It was not received by the planner prior to the noon cutoff the following day (Friday, 
11/15/24), and so it was not included in the packet.  Therefore, we are providing it now for your 
consideration on how to proceed.  Mr. Sherwood, the Planning Commission’s legal counsel, is 
carbon copied. 
 
 
  






